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Summer 2013 Newsletter 
With the summer drawing to an end, we are looking forward to the Our Space Our Place, Inc. 2013-2014 program year. We will be continuing our relationship with the Tobin Community Center in Roxbury Massachusetts for our after-school program. Through this partnership we will engage the students with programs focused on culinary skills, theater, dance, arts, career options, and healthy living. Thanks to the support of members of the Board and donors, we will continue our programming and add new opportunities to continue to give our students experiences that allow them to participate in their community and increase their self-esteem and self-confidence.
The program will begin on Thursday September 19, 2013. We will meet every Thursday and the first two Saturdays of the month.
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Staying Healthy: Yoga, Running & Nutrition

This year we found fun ways to stay healthy. Partnering with a certified nutritionist and exercise coach, Our Space Our Place, Inc. students prepared to participate in several 5K runs. The students crossed the finish line and received medals for their achievements. 
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Culinary Adventures

Continuing the work with Create a Cook, the students attended sessions to increase their culinary knowledge and ability. With each Create a Cook visit, the students’ comfort in the kitchen increases. This fun and exciting program teaches students skills they can use now and in the future.

Working in pairs, the students prepared salads, entrees, and desserts. Recipes included: cheesy soda biscuits with ham, chicken enchilada pie, cherry tomato with basil tart, sugar snap pea salad, bulgur wheat and vegetables salad, no-bake chocolate chip cookies, and strawberry shortcake cookies.
Sharing Knowledge of Fine Arts

Continuing our partnership with Museum of Fine Arts, the students selected artwork and presented the pieces to friends and families. We work to enrich the lives of our students through fine art knowledge and appreciation.
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Annual Student Performance: Moving to the Rhythms 

Giving the students the skills to express themselves through performance arts is a fun way to foster communication. Applying the improvisational techniques learned during theater classes, the students created skits and dances for the end-of-year performance. Friends and families were invited to participate, making the event fun for all. 
Exploring Future Careers

We strive to give the students life skills and support the community through our annual career program. This year about 40 people participated in our annual career program (high school students, young adults, and adults looking for employment). Building on their experience from last year, OSOP students hosted the activity, setting up the room, greeting attendees, and escorting participants to the meeting room. 
Our partnership with English High School, MAB Works, the Carroll Center, Museum of Science, and GoodWill provided wide program support. The Boston-area Director of the Massachusetts Rehabilitation Commission, Mary Mahon McCauley was our speaker. She shared experience as a legally blind person in school and in pursuing employment. Mary's account of her personal and professional experiences was honest and inspirational. She encouraged everyone to pursue their goals and to learn to be a self-advocate.

This year, our first Deaf participant attended. Two ASL Interpreters supported active participation, ensuring she got the most out of the experience and was able to share her ideas and feedback with the group.

With the overall increase of participants and diversity of individuals with disabilities attending, we are looking forward to the upcoming career exploration program. We plan to add a half-day workshop, which will focus on starting your own business, Being an Entrepreneur.
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If you know someone who would be interested in receiving this newsletter or if you are interested in visiting Our Space our Place, Inc., please contact us.
Cheryl Cumings, Executive Director


� HYPERLINK "mailto:president@ourspaceourplace.org" �president@ourspaceourplace.org� | 617.459.4084 | www.ourspaceourplace.org
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